
Subject: Site Investigation Work Plan Approval – 3M Wausau Downtown Parking Lot 
144 Rosecrans Street, Wausau, WI 54401 
DNR BRRTS# 02-37-000273 

Dear Mr. Meurette: 

The Department has reviewed the Vapor Intrusion Investigation Work Plan submitted on your behalf by Arcadis 
U.S., Inc. on November 24, 2021 and approves the scope of work as outlined in the work plan.

Field work proposed includes surveying potentially affected building interiors, indoor air and sub-slab vapor 
intrusion sampling at 125 Rosecrans Street, and groundwater sampling of a subset of groundwater monitoring 
wells from the Wauleco (DNR BRRTS# 02-37-000006) monitoring well network. The Department understands 
that soil gas sampling may occur if contaminants are found above the Wis. Admin. Code Ch. NR140 enforcement 
standard. 

Please continue to communicate with the Department as this investigation proceeds. If you have questions or 
comments regarding this determination, please contact me at (715) 492-2304 or at 
matthewa.thompson@wisconsin.com. 

Sincerely, 

Matt Thompson 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program 

cc: Kevin Madson, 3M Company 
Trenna Seilheimer, Arcadis U.S., Inc. 
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